Water/Wastewater Compliance Report
April 2019

Kincardine Drinking Water System:

Three valves required repair at the corner of Durham Street and McPherson Drive. They were
classified as Category 1 repairs. Notification of work was given to customers in the affected arca
as soon as reasonably possible.

Underwood Drinking Water System:
The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks inspected the Underwood facility on

April 17. The report will be placed on the Consent Agenda when it is received.

Kincardine Wastewater Treatment Plant:

The Huron Terrace Street Sewage Pumping Station by-passed twice due to a plugged pump and
elevated flows. The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks Spills Action Centre,
the Ministry of Health were notified at the time of the by-passes. A written report will be sent to
them as well as Environment Canada once results are received back from the lab.

Bruce Energy Centre Lagoon System:

A pressure relief valve failure resulted in a minor spill to the natural environment on April 22. Full
notification was given to the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks Spills Action
Centre, the Ministry of Health Grey Bruce Health Unit and Environment Canada.

The elevated storage tank at the BEC Industrial Park was drained over the last weekend of April
and work 1s underway on the repairs and recoating project. Arrangements have been made with
Bruce Power to continuously supply water and pressure to the customers at the Industrial Park.
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